
 

  
29 March 2023 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Re: Year 12 Geography update 
 
I am writing with an update to my letter dated 3 February regarding the teaching of 
year 12 Geography.  
 
It gives me great pleasure to inform you that we have appointed a Geography specialist 
who will start with us in September.  This means that unfortunately, for the next half 
term we will need to continue to run the year 12 curriculum as we have since January.  
 
Once year 11 and 13 depart in early May, we will be in a position to reorganise lessons 
and ensure all students receive their full allocation.  I have also personally visited the 
students’ lessons this morning to inform them and field any questions that they had.  
 
I once again apologise that we are not able to act any sooner, however, we will review 
the plans for year 13 and adapt accordingly to ensure that our students receive the 
best possible opportunities to succeed.  
 
I would finally like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support.  
 
Should you require any further information or clarification please do not hesitate to 
contact me at pberry@st-martins.essex.sch.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mr P Berry 
Assistant Headteacher 
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